Bay Tree Homeowner’s Association Inc.
Board Meeting Minutes 

6:00pm July 18th, 2023
At the Clubhouse 

100 Pepper Lane, Jensen Beach, FL 34957

Call to Order: The meeting was called to order by Alissa Harris at 6:01 pm. 
Present at the meeting: Alissa Harris, Chris Kanakis, and Arlene Gocken. Also present, Anthony Purificato with Watson Association Management
Approval of Previous Minutes: Tabled
Reports of Officers

President:  Alissa Harris welcomed the new members of the association.
Vice President: 
Chris Kanakis reported on the inspection of the preserve path with South Florida Water Management and County Officials. The inspection uncovered an issue with drainage lines in the area. The preserve path is in need of repair, and Officials are requesting a description of plans to rehabilitate the area. We were advised that Majestic Bay is putting in a permit for an elevated road adjacent to Baytree. An eblast will be sent to the BT membership on the meeting date.
Treasurer: Arlene Gocken gave a Treasurers report as per the June 2023 financial report submitted by Watson Management. 
Committee Reports

ARC – Michael Harris thanked the committee and reported on the ARC revisions and encouraged the membership to volunteer for the committee.
Fines Committee: Three volunteers are needed per FL Statue to form the committee.
Old Business 
FPL Streetlight Repairs.  Chris Kanakis reported that the streetlights have been repaired. Calls and emails were sent to FPL with no results. Chris contacted the Public Services Commission, and the repairs were made immediately.
New Business

President’s Budget Update: Alissa Harris reported that there is a need for more money in the budget going forward. The community is 30 years old and requires more maintenance and a 5 year cost analysis.

Board to Consider Motion to Approve ARC Guideline Document Revisions. Motion made by Alissa Harris to approve the revisions. Seconded by Arlene Gocken all in favor motion carried.

Review/Approve Estimate for Preserve/Pier path Support Wall. Tabled

Open Discussion: The irrigation was discussed, and a question was raised on replacing the system. This was investigated by prior committees and the cost to put in a new system is very expensive not only for the system but the replacement of the grass, bushes, and driveway repairs.

Adjournment: Motion made by Arelene Gocken to adjourn the meeting at 7:06 pm. Seconded by Alissa Harris motion approved.
Respectfully Submitted,
Anthony Purificato, LCAM
